
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 4 October 2007 

1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 1.1 Chester Street West – Inner City West Neighbourhood 
  
 Mr Bruce Bellis, Secretary of the Association and Mrs Allison Wilson, attended and requested 

that consideration of this item (clause 16) be deferred to allow the Association time to consult 
with residents and obtain a legal opinion on the views expressed. 

 
 1.2 Chester Street West – The Cathedral Grammar School 
 
  Messrs Hans Van Schreven (Trustee) and Owen Arnst (Headmaster) of the Cathedral Grammar 

School attended and requested that the report entitled “Chester Street West – consideration of 
request to revoke pedestrian mall status” should proceed to consideration by the present 
meeting. 

 
  The deputations as above (refer to as items 1.1 and 1.2) were considered in association with 

the report shown as item 16. 
 
  Yani Johanson took no part in the consideration of these clauses. 
 
 1.3 Linwood Rugby League Club – Facilities at Linwood Park 
 
 Messrs Justin Wallace and Ian Jenkins of the Linwood Rugby League Club, attended and 

updated the Board on progress achieved by the club and issues relating to Linwood Park. 
 
 They elaborated on the growth being experienced and the frustrations experienced with 

unsatisfactory grounds and changing rooms. 
 
 The representatives also provided the Board with a copy of a recent letter to Joanne Walton 

(Consultation Leader – Greenspace) which set out concerns referred to above.  Ms Walton 
confirmed that the submissions would receive the appropriate consideration of her Unit.   

 
 The Chairperson thanked Messrs Wallace and Jenkins for their submissions. 
 
 1.4 Mount Pleasant Community Centre and Ratepayers Association 
 
  Mr Geoff Long (President) and Ms Linda Rutland (Secretary) attended and signalled their 

concern at a decision by the Council to withdraw an annual maintenance grant of $5,000. 
 
 The Board decided that staff enquire of the Community Services Group reasons why this 

annual grant has been withdrawn. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


